
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

It was good so see so many fathers and sons at the recent 

Fathers’ Day Breakfast in the Yarangabee Centre.  Many 

thanks to the Parents of Parade Committee who joined our 

grounds and maintenance staff in preparing the breakfast. 

 

Congratulations to the cast and crew of the College dramatic 

production of A Midsummer Night’s Dream on a most 

entertaining performance.  Many thanks to the staff from 

both Parade and Mercy Colleges who assisted with such an 

excellent production.  

 

Best wishes to the Parade Cross Country Team who 

compete today at Bundoora Park in the ACC competition. 

Results will not be available before this Newsletter is 

produced.  The third term fixtured sports of Basketball, Table 

Tennis, and Hockey come to a successful end this week and 

results will be published in the next Newsletter.  

 

The College is currently 

developing a new Masterplan. 

Part of the feedback from 

students was to improve the 

student toilets to make them 

more hygienic, welcoming and 

reflective of better design.  The 

process stimulated much 

discussion amongst staff about 

their own student experience 

of ablutions!!   

 

Three of the oldest of the toilet blocks in the Mount Sion 

Building have just been refurbished.  Student feedback has 

been remarkably positive.  Work now begins on another three 

at Bundoora and also Preston.  The remodelling of some 

classrooms to create a Food Science Kitchen is progressing 

well and the construction of a Fitness Centre and classrooms at 

Bunjil Park is nearing completion.  

 

Very positive reports have been received from the World 

Challenge group of students accompanied by Mr Hussey and 

Mr Laverack.  The boys were extremely excited about the 

challenges and opportunities which they will encounter during 

their month in Nepal.  This program places a great deal of 

responsibility on our boys, however, the potential outcome in 

their personal growth is immense. We aim that they return 

home safely in a few week’s time more resilient, confident and 

compassionate.  We will also soon farewell students to our 

sister school in Takada Japan accompanied by Ms Demko and 

Mr Spurr.  We wish them every blessing for a culturally 

enlightening experience. 

 

Our Year 12 VCE students have their practice examinations 

next week and need to apply themselves to some rigorous 

revision over the term break in preparation for the final 

examinations.  

 

The Annual Churinga/Brimbank Football Match takes place at 

Garvey Oval on Thursday 12 September and I applaud the 

efforts of our Year 12 VCAL students who have spent many 

weeks coaching and planning for this event. 

 

This is the last Newsletter for the term and we hope that the 

break will be a safe and refreshing one for all our students. 

Classes recommence on Monday 7 October. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Acting Principal 

No. 16   11 September 2019 



 



 

2020 JacPLUS - 
Jacaranda e-Textbook 
Bundle for Years 8 to 10 in 
2020 
 

 

In 2020, Parade College will continue to use Jacaranda’s 

$110 Digital Bundle as its digital textbook/educational 

resource provider for students in Years 7 to 10.  This Digital 

Bundle offers great value as it provides access to eBooks and 

companion digital learning products across multiple subject 

areas including Mathematics, Science, English, History and 

Geography on your son’s digital device. 

 

As part of this bundle, your son will receive access to over 

$500 worth of educational product that is required for your son 

for the 2020 school year.  

 

Jacaranda Publishing will add all the prescribed eBooks and 

companion products to your child’s existing JacPLUS 

account.  

 

To ensure that your son’s 2020 school year text books and 

resources are added in time for Parade Headstart week, you 

are asked to order and pay the $110 online via Jacaranda’s 

Payment Portal by 22 September. 

 

Booklists with the balance of items will be available in early 

November and will be required for the commencement of the 

2020 School Year. 

 

Details on how to pay for the Jacaranda bundle via the 

Jacaranda Payment Portal were emailed to families on 2 

September.  Refer to https://www.jacaranda.com.au/bundles/

victorian-curriculum/#db for bundle and individual products 

information.  

 

If you have not received an email please contact Sheena 

Wright, eLearning Facilitator, on 

sheena.wright@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Your assistance in prompt payment will assist the school in 

the setting up of the resources for the Headstart period in 

December 2019. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

 

mailto:sheena.wright@parade.vic.edu.au


 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Solidarity in 2019 

Friday 23 August provided the most beautiful weather we’ve 

had in a while, befitting the important occasion of our 

Solidarity Walk.  Funds are still being counted, but over 

$25,000 is a certainty.  Thanks to the entire Parade College 

community for the support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thankyou to the thirty students who each raised over 

$100.  These students went in a draw to win a PC which will 

be made by PC Club.  Congratulations to Year 7 student 

Jonte Butler who was the lucky winner. 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe congratulates Year 7 student Jonte Butler  

on raising more than $100 for the Solidarity Walk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Prefect Training Group at the MacKillop Family Services 

Head Office in South Melbourne.  

 

Who are we raising money for? 

Last week a group of fifty students attended MacKillop’s 

offices in South Melbourne for some workshops on what they 

do.  Following are some reflections. 

 

Mrs Kylie Kuppe 

Director of Ministry 

 

 

During the Prefect Retreat, which took place 

on 29 and 30 August, the aspiring Prefect 

Team for 2020 were involved in a discussion 

with Mackillop Family Services about the 

work they do.  

 

Our tour of MacKillop Family Services was an inciteful 

experience, which aided us in grasping a more thorough 

understanding of the work that they do.  We were invited to 

listen to four speakers, in small groups, about different 

aspects of their organisation.  Discussions took place about 

foster families, the need for children (who have been abused 

or neglected) to know their true stories, the school 

environments that children experience and the rich 

significance of the St Vincent Boys’ Orphanage that has 

been transformed into a space for their business operations.  

 

The representatives told us of the lengths that MacKillop 

Family Services goes to, to ensure the children they care for 

are adequately supported in all aspects of their lives. 

Whether it be schooling, home situations, or even supporting 

them in attending medical appointments.  



 

They display true empathy and advocate for these children 

and families who are unable to do so for themselves, so that 

all people can have the same positive experiences that their 

peers do – truly embodying our annual theme of ‘Inclusive 

Community’. 

 

The experience was significant to me, as I gained a true 

grasp of the work done at MacKillop, so that I can better 

understand where our fundraising efforts have gone. 

Overall, I can now truly attest to the significance of their 

services, and can appreciate that our many bake sales, 

sausage sizzles etc, and our recent Solidarity Walk, are truly 

helping people. 

 

I encourage all students and families to continue their 

diligent support of this wonderful organisation for the rest of 

the year, and going into 2020.  

 

Abdul Kassem 

Year 11 H08 

 

 

Being privileged enough to be born into a 

comfortable family and being supported by 

key adult figures in our community, it is easy 

for today’s youth to overlook and turn away 

from the somewhat confronting reality of the 

prevalent issues of family disorientation, 

child neglect and abuse in our society.  For the aspiring 

Prefect Group of 2020 from Parade College on 30 August, 

MacKillop Family Services was a catalyst for deep thought, 

open-mindedness and awareness about these ongoing 

issues that particularly affect children and teens.  

 

Personally, open discussion about the constant 

apprehension, learning difficulties and stoic mentality of 

marginalised children had made me immediately grateful for 

the support networks in the community and struck a 

heartstring, feeling powerless and not doing enough to 

assist in the poignant difficulties of similar-aged children. In 

talking to foster-carers, social workers and a principal of a 

school for the disadvantaged, I have realised the lack of 

support, awareness and funding available to readily work 

towards a fostering and equitable childhood for these 

children.  

Moving into 2020, I hope to see Parade continue this special 

relationship with MacKillop Family Services and an increased 

consciousness towards contemporary issues as we truly 

strive for an inclusive community.  

 

Dylan Tran-Ngo 

Year 11 L02 

 

 

The MacKillop Family Services visit was a 

valuable experience that put in perspective 

the effort and care this organisation puts into 

its work.   

 

The workshop provided us with insight that 

was both inspiring and empowering, knowing that these 

children are being looked after and cared for.   The Heritage 

Centre showed us the rich history this organisation retains, as 

well as the legacy it carries on. The story of a child who 

Mischa helped was incredibly moving, as we saw this child 

develop as he learned the truth of his story.   

 

The dedication to the children of staff such as Mischa was 

amazing. Overall MacKillop Family Services demonstrated to 

the Prefect Training Group an incredible level of dedication 

and empathy to the foster children and impacted each and 

every person in their own way, teaching them qualities that 

will help them enact servant leadership.  

 

Jordyn Freeman 

Year 11 T06 



 

Year 8 MAV Maths Games 
Day 
 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 28 August, seven students from Year 8 

participated in the annual Year 8 Maths Games Day held at 

Penleigh and Essendon Grammar School (PEGS), where 

approximately one hundred schools from across Victoria 

competed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were many mathematical problems to be solved and 

games to be played with our opponents.  It was a wonderful 

experience being around young people who love maths. It 

was great to have students from the same year level in the 

same room at the same time challenging one another.  

 

The prize for first place was four calculators from Casio, the 

major supporters of the event.  

 

The seven Year 8s from both the Preston and Bundoora 

Campuses did an extremely good job with the Parade 1 team 

coming 26th and the Parade 2 team coming 46th.  

 

Even though we did not get the major prize, we participated 

and gave it our all. It was a fun and enjoyable day and 

something that was a privilege to be a part of. 

 

Michael Coluccio 

Year 8 B17 

Above L-R: Kenny Yang H16, Dhir Choksi B14 

and Sinthujan Ahilaeswaran T14 

Above L-R: Michael Coluccio B17, Isum Malawaraarachchi B14, 

Rex Kelly H21 and Danny Bui B20 

The Diamond Valley Athletic Club invites any student 
interested in a season of Track & Field athletics to come along 

to a TRIALS AND REGISTRATION AFTERNOON 
on Sunday 29 September 2019 at Willinda Park, 

Greensborough (Melways 21 A4) beginning at 2.00pm. 
 

The club also welcomes interested athletes to join in club 
training sessions at Willinda Park on  

Tuesday and Thursday afternoons from 5.00pm. 
Athletes will find qualified coaches on hand to 

assist with their preparation.  
 

For further information, check out the club website 
www.valleyaths.org  

or contact Max Balchin on 0409 350 280. 
 

The season of competition with Athletics Victoria commences 
on Saturday 5  October 2019 and is open to women and men 

from Under 14’s through to open age. 

http://www.valleyaths.org/


 

Year 7 Spelling Challenge 
 

 

 

 

 

The Year 7 Spelling challenge was held on Wednesday 4 

September, and it is with great pleasure that I announce our 

winners: 

 

1st – Uvindu De Alwis (T14) from Ms Marazita’s class 

2
nd

 – Mathew Kochuthara (H11) also from Ms Marazita’s class 

3rd – Damian Nguyen (L14) from Ms Carter-Donald’s class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please congratulate these boys if you see them.  They really 

were champion spellers and showed real courage getting up 

there in front of their peers. 

 

Thanks to Mr Andy Kuppe and Mr Paul Fahey for being Spell 

Master and MC; all supervising staff for overseeing the 

smooth running of the event; and all English teachers who 

were able to prepare their students. 

 

The Year 7s appeared the have a great time and everyone 

got behind Uvindu – correctly spelling ‘subpoena’ after it 

wiped out a number of competitors elevated him to hero 

status! 

 

Miss Jessica De Bono 

English Convenor Years 7-9 

 

 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that 

timely delivery of messages and/or personal 

items is not possible due to constant student 

movement in a Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be 

made to deliver important messages only, 

parents are advised that we cannot 

guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly 

requesting to collect students for urgent 

appointments may face a delay of up to 45 

minutes.   

 

Please ensure you allow sufficient time prior 

to the appointment. 

 

Recording a Parent Notified 
Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that  

you are able to use PAM to record a student 

absence for daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is  

recorded before 9.30am to avoid a  

SMS absence alert being generated 

 

Please call the College on  

9468-3300 for further assistance if required 

 



 

The Way of the Pen 

 

 

 

 

 

On 15 August, Parade College was visited by a calligraphy 

group from Osaka Japan who came to the school to 

demonstrate and teach aspects of this Japanese Art of the 

way of the pen (書道).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 students were shown techniques in the practice of 

writing the Japanese script of kanji and the finer points of 

producing the characters with ink and brushes.  

During the lunch break the ERC Plaza was transformed into 

an outdoor studio as the calligraphers demonstrated their 

skills highlighting a more expressive style of writing using a 

giant brush. The results were spectacular as ink flew in all 

directions. 

 

Mr Sean Pratt 

Learning Area Leader Languages 

Boots For All 
 

 

 

 

 

• Do you have any sporting gear sitting around at home 

and not being used? 

• Have you grown out of your footy boots? 

• Got a tennis racket or cricket gear that you don’t use 

anymore? 

• If so, give it to Boots For All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students can bring their sports equipment and apparel to 

a Boots For All collection box located in each staff room.  

 

Boots For All break down barriers to sport participation 

and strengthen communities by collecting and distributing 

quality, new and near-new sporting equipment to vulnera-

ble Australians.  Boots For All accept: 

 

• football boots (all codes) 

• basketball shoes 

• sneakers/running shoes 

• sports balls 

• sports bags 

• cricket bats, pads, gloves, helmets 

• softball & baseball bats & gloves 

• shin guards 

• team uniforms 

• active wear 

• general sportswear 

• general fitness equipment 

 

Please ensure that all donated sports equipment and 

sports apparel items are in a reusable condition. 

 

Mr Andrew Pickard, 

Ministry Team 



 



 

From the Director of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Rugby 7s State Championships 

On Wednesday 28 August the Parade Junior Rugby 7's 

played in the Rugby Victoria State Championships at 

Newport.  

 

After qualifying at the Northern Carnival earlier in the month, 

our boys had been training hard to give a good showing. 

The boys have made dramatic improvement over the past 

month and took confidence into the day. 

 

The first game was a victory against Wyndham College and 

followed by a victory against St Francis Xavier.  Heading 

into the third pool game we were playing The Grange, who 

are a dedicated Rugby School and both teams were 2-0.  

 

In our best game of the carnival we unfortunately just went 

down meaning we finished two wins and one loss for the 

day.  The Grange would go on to win the State 

Championship.  This placed us in third spot for the State 

which is a great achievement.  

Mr Richard Hazzaz has done an incredible job coaching 

these young men and we thank him for his dedication and 

time. 

 

We are looking forward to more Rugby competitions in the 

near future. 

State Clay Shooting Championships 

The Victorian State Championships were held at the Echuca 

Clay Target Club on Monday 2 September.   

 

Under ideal conditions, the Parade Senior team consisting 

of Year 11 students Marc Colarusso (H10), Kostas Kallis 

(T08), Oscar Sibillin (L06), James Incani (T07) and Year 10 

student Samuel Russo (T07) competed in the Teams event, 

whilst Year 8 student Xzavier Abela (H10) participated in the 

Junior Individual Division.  

All students performed consistently well throughout the day 

with the Parade team finishing second in the Team event, 

and Xzavier finishing second in the Junior Competition.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Xzavier was involved in a ‘shoot off’ for second position and 

recorded a perfect 5 out of 5 to take the number two spot.   

 

Congratulations to all boys involved and thanks again to all 

parents for supporting the boys at the Championships. 



 

Term 3 and Term 4 Sport Photos 

The Parade ACC Sports Team photos for Term 3 and 4 sports 

will be developed from the students’ individual portrait photo 

taken at the beginning of the year.   

 

To ensure all students who represent the College are truly 

acknowledged, students are asked to check team/squad lists 

which were posted on the Sports Noticeboard above the 

Senior Canteen (Bundoora Campus) and on the Sports 

Noticeboard (Preston Campus) on 6 September.   

 

If a student represented a team, but their name is not included 

on the team list, then they must see Mr Groves (Bundoora) or 

Mr Watson (Preston) by Friday 20 September.  The following 

team/squad lists are posted on the noticeboard. 

 

ACC Basketball– Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Hockey– Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Table Tennis – Years’ 7 to 12 

ACC Cross Country – Years’ 7 to 12 

Clay Target Shooting 

Snow Sports 

ACC Tennis – Years’ 7 to 10 

ACC Volleyball – Years’ 7 to 10 

ACC Cricket – Years’ 7 to 10 

 

Students Excel on the Sporting Field 

Congratulations to the following students who have been 

performing well on the sporting field  

 

Year 9 student Kobe Knight (T16), (top 

right) continues his outstanding AFL 

season by being named the Rising Star 

at the Northern Knights, whilst Year 10 

student, Raffaele Borges Rodrigues 

(L02) (bottom right) played his first game 

for the Melbourne City Senior team in a 

practice game against the Central Coast 

Mariners.   

 

In 2020, Raphael Borges Rodrigues 

(L02) joined Melbourne City teammate 

and Parade student Yaya Dukuly (L05) 

in Parade’s Senior Sport Academy 

Program, which caters for students who 

have a keen interest in sport, along with 

those elite sporting individuals looking to 

combine an education with their sporting 

commitments.  

Congratulations to Year 11 student Jayden Carr (H05) on 

his recent success at the Victorian Swimming 

Championships.  Jayden swam in twenty-three races over 

the three day carnival and achieved an amazing 43 

seconds total of personal bests.  Highlights included 

finishing as State Champion for the 100metre and 

200metre Butterfly events, third in the 200m Freestyle and 

top three in two relays events.  Jayden has also been 

selected in the Victorian team for the National 

Championships in October. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note, additional outstanding sporting performances 

will be published in future College Newsletters. 

 

Victorian All Schools Track and Field 

Championships 

The Victorian All Schools Track and Field Championships 

are being held at the Tom Kelly Athletics Track, Doncaster 

on 26 and 27 October and 2 and 3 November.  Students 

interested in being involved can enter online by going to 

http://athsvic.org.au/events/calendar/ and then click on the 

specific date to see when your event is being held.  An 

explanation on how to enter is included on the website. 

Students who wish to be involved in this competition must 

advise me of their entry. 

 

State and National Representatives 

The College annual, the Paradian, includes a section 

relating to Sport, which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  To celebrate the performance of students, 

I am asking for all students who have represented Victoria 

or Australia in a sport to email myself with details of their 

involvement.  My email address is 

paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Mr Paul Groves 

Director of High Performance Sport 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

At Parade College, one week in Term 4 (Monday 18 to 

Friday 22 November 2019) is set aside for work experience 

and all Year 10 students are required to participate.  Our 

students undertake placements in a wide range of industries 

and workplaces.  

 

Year 10 students who have not yet secured a Work 

Experience placement are required to do so as soon as 

possible and return their completed and signed Work 

Experience Arrangement form to their Careers teacher by 

Friday 13 September 2019. 

 

Online resources 

Students and families have access to up-to-date, timely and 

helpful careers resources on the Parade College Careers 

website.   

 

Please visit us at www.paradecollegecareers.com.au for 

information about Careers, tertiary study, VTAC applications, 

useful links, presentations, resources and activities for both 

students and parents.  

 

Year 12 Students 

A reminder to Year 12 students that timely VTAC 

applications close on 30 September (5pm).  

 

All Year 12 students are encouraged to create their VTAC 

account and list their course preferences for tertiary study in 

2020 prior to this date.  For more information and to create a 

VTAC account, please visit www.vtac.edu.au 

 

Students are also encouraged to drop into the Careers 

Centre (MQ32) to see Ms Sipsas or Ms Harvey to check that 

their VTAC account is set up correctly and that they have 

listed preferences correctly. 

 

Senior Sport Academy Presentation 

As part of developing connections with employers in the 

sport and recreation industry, the Senior Sport Academy 

students were involved in a presentation by Chloe Davies,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business Development and Engagement Coordinator at 

Banyule Leisure (pictured above).   

 

Chloe provided the boys with a wealth of information 

regarding careers and pathways in the Sport and Recreation 

industry, future industry trends and information regarding the 

skills and attributes that employers look for in young people 

aspiring to work in this industry. 

 

Ms Vivian Sipsas 

Careers Convenor 

http://www.paradecollegecareers.com.au
http://www.vtac.edu.au


 



 

Nash Learning Centre 
 

 

 

 

 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 2019 

Congratulations to the 133 students who earned house points for reading at least 15 books for the PRC.   

 

Treacy House had the most students complete the PRC with 36, Bodkin finished second with 33 students, Hughes and Lynch both 

had 32 students.   

 

Treacy House read 1817 books, Bodkin 1674, Hughes 1530 and Lynch 1491.  The boys listed below showed great participation and 

school spirit.   

 

Ms Lazarus’ L21 was the Tutor Group with the most readers, although all the Preston Tutor Groups did very well!  Four boys read 

over 100 books and have won medals.   

 

Congratulations to all those who participated as their books count towards House Points too. 

 

Mrs Adele Fernando-Swart 

Services Manager NLC 

 

Bodkin 

B11 Year 8 Marcus Bambino, Nathan Leemon, Yuvraj Rana 

B12  Year 7 David Rigoni, Year 8 Martin Nguyen, Wilson Wild 

B13  Year 7 Marcus Del Campo 

B14  Year 8 Dhir Choksi, Andre Kohli, Isum Malawaraarachchi 

B15  Year 7 Zachary Kerford, Nathan Lawton, Year 8 Matthew Duma 

B16  Year 7 Logan Careri, Year 8 Bailey Cumming 

B17  Year 7 Matthew Lodato, Year 8 Alex Carter, Ranisha Liyanage, Ellis Prince 

B18  Year 7 Aditya Thakur, Year 9 Pranav Praveen 

B20  Year 7 Christian Gastevski, Steven Liparota, Jack Stone, Year 8 Immanuel Saldanha, Aaron Wu, Year 9 Dante Alberti,  

 Demitri Petropoulos 

B21 Year 7 Michael Liparota, Harrison Miller, Year 8 Xavier Hannan, Michael Maculan, Year 9 Khoa Nguyen 

 

Hughes 

H11 Year 7 Thisal Gamage, Mathew Kochuthara, Year 8 Randiv Tennekoon 

H12  Year 8 Ethan Power 

H14  Year 7 Luis Galgano, Giulio Rinaudo, Year 8 Alexander Lim 

H15  Year 7 Matthew Nguyen, Jon Pizzo, Year 9 Philip John 

H16  Year 7 Noah Fox 

H17  Year 7 Tyler Asuncion, Jarrod Menezes, Shaajithan Sambasivam 

H18  Year 7 Mirko Battagliotti, Daniel Santinon, Year 8 Nicolas Florentino, Thomson Thomas 

H19  Year 7 Bruno Arena, Eric Giano, Vasilios Kardamitsis, Year 8 Kavisha Fernando, Year 9 Binuth Kathaluwa 

H20  Year 7 Jorge Koutsoubos, Year 8 Alexander Buzacott, Ernest Dobson 

 



 

H21  Year 7 Max Caruso, Ben Dixon, Finn Montagnana-Wallace, Ram Sudhersan Sambathkumar, Henry Sutherland,  

 Year 9 William Hubik, 

 

Lynch 

L11 Year 7 Calan Dang, Xavier Ferridge, Julian Raic, Hariharan Rushyenthiran 

L13  Year 7 Adon Benny, Miles Hunt, Nathan Kerr, Year 8 Aarav Sharma 

L14  Year 7 Thomas Gazzola, Thimira Wijesinghe, Year 8 Immanuel Gini 

L15  Year 7 Diwin Sabu 

L16  Year 7 Nikhil Francis 

L17 Year 8 Jake Smith 

L18  Year 7 James Zeinos, Year 9 Jason Zeng 

L19  Year 8 Vasilios Kalantzis 

L20  Year 7 Francis Hong, Nicholas McColl, Calvin Mercader, Eric Nguyen, Xavier Pham, Year 8 Abdul Hadi Ehtsham,  

 Year 9 Timothy Luhrs 

L21  Year 7 Asher Beatty, Logan Eyles, Nirmana Fernando, George Kiriazidis, Ben Nguyen, Harper Wallace,  

 Year 8 Anthony Baltatzis, Dulran Marasinghe 

 

Treacy 

T11  Year 8 Luke Bawden 

T12 Year 7 Matthew Trinc 

T13 Year 7 Andy Huynh, Benjamin Saccone 

T14 Year 7 Marco Alvaro, Kiedan Damiano, Uvindu De Alwis, Year 8 Sinthujan Ahilaeswaran, Daniel Jorganezijoski 

T15 Year 7 Andrew Katsaros, Michael Neira Leone 

T16  Year 7 Lucas Apicella, Daniel Gianfriddo, Ethan Kambouris 

T17 Year 7 Jack Braidwood, Aidan Foster, Ethan Liang, Year 8 Tristan Duong 

T18 Year 7 Moksh Shah, Year 8 Manesh Kusalakumar, Year 9 Jacob Gangi 

T19 Year 9 Joseph Ibic 

T20 Year 7 Dean Azzato, Year 8 Nandun Fernando, Kelley O'Toole, Andy Ren, Brendan Tang, Oliver Tormey-Pullin,  

 Year 9 Isaac Larocca 

T21 Year 7 Benjamin Ciurleo, Lachlan Elford, Brian Tang, Year 8 Aidan Montgomery-Scobie, Year 9 Benjamin Azzato,  

 Julian Iacobellis, David Massena 

 

 

In the interests of student safety…… 
*  Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College grounds 

*  Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

*  Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along 
     the College driveway 
 

Thank you for your co-operation 



 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

The busyness of the Music Department has continued over 

the past fortnight, with several important events in the lead 

up to the end of Term 3. 

  

The Parade College Drumline and Preston music classes 

conducted a special concert for students from Sacred Heart 

Primary School at the Preston Campus on Thursday 22 

August.  This was a fantastic cross-campus event for 

students to engage with the local community and perform to 

a younger audience whilst also promoting both the 

instrumental and classroom music programs to prospective 

Parade students. 

 

Some lovely words from Mr Mark Tierney, Principal at 

Sacred Heart; ‘The feedback was most positive by both 

students and teachers.  Thanks for the experience and we 

would love any opportunity again to be invited’. 

 

One of the most important events in the Music calendar, the 

Instrumental Music Soirée Concert, was held on Monday 2 

September at the Bundoora Campus.  The soirée is one of 

the musical highlights of the year as all students involved in 

the Instrumental Music Program perform to a live audience 

and can showcase their personal musical development as 

part of the program in 2019.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The night was a grand success and a celebration of the vast 

musical talent at Parade College.  Our thanks go to all 

family and friends who attended the evening in support of  

the instrumental music students and to the dedicated 

instrumental music staff for their efforts in preparing the 

students for the evening. 

We look forward to our Battle of the Bands winners, K.E.I.F, 

attending the ACC Rock Music Workshop at CBC St Kilda 

on Monday 16 September.  This will be a fantastic day of 

collaboration amongst ACC schools where students will 

have the opportunity to further enhance their music skills 

before partaking in the ACC Battle of the Bands Tournament 

later that same day. 

As always, thank you for your continued support of the 

Music Department this term and we look forward to ending 

the year on a high in Term 4. 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 



 

From The Old Paradians   
 

 

 

 

 

Tributes Paid To Parade "Pioneer" Barb Elliott 

Long-serving former Parade College staff member, Barb 

Elliott, who died on 3 September after a long illness, is being 

remembered as a trailblazer by those with whom she 

worked at both the old Flowerdale Campus and, more 

recently, Bundoora. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 to 12 Dean of Learning Paul Fahey extended 

heartfelt gratitude to Barb, who was part of the fold at the 

Preparatory College until its closure in 1988 and later 

Bundoora for a combined period of almost thirty years. 

 

"Barb was an extremely dedicated teacher and leader of 

staff.  She was really a pioneer as a female leader in a male 

dominated school, when she took over both as a Year Level 

Coordinator and Subject Area Leader, and paved the way 

for the far better balance in leadership that we have today," 

Paul said. 

 

"She was an extremely hard worker who led by example 

and put a great emphasis on justice and the student’s well-

being. An incredibly intelligent person, she also had a really 

sharp sense of wit and humour as well as being an astute 

football tipper winning the first ever 'Waterford Brownlow' 

tipping competition. 

 

"Many of us learnt so much from her and are indebted to her 

for her caring and nurturing manner as we developed our 

teaching skills at Parade." 

 

Barb’s funeral is to be held at St Francis Church, Mill Park, 

on Friday 13 September at 10.15am. 

 

Full story, click here - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-

paradian-stories/tributes-paid-to-parade-pioneer-barb-elliot  

 

 

Football Club Pays Fitting Tribute To Old 

Paradians 

The seismic contributions of the Arthur, Mount and 

Considine families to the Old Paradians Football Club have 

been formally acknowledged by the football club, on a day in 

which College Principal Dr Denis Moore and the former 

Association President Lewis Derrico were both honoured 

with Life Memberships. 

 

The aforementioned families were recognised at a recent 

pre-match President’s Luncheon convened in the Frank 

Mount Social Room of the Lou Arthur Pavilion, at which the 

football club President Mike Jolley also confirmed that he 

would be relinquishing his position at season’s end. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lou Arthur’s sons John and Vin (pictured) were presented 

with a framed commemorative Old Paradians guernsey, as 

were Frank Mount’s sons John and Jim. Maurie Considine 

and his sons were also grateful guernsey recipients. 

 

To read more, click on this link - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/football-club

-pays-fitting-tribute-to-old-paradians  
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Collins Bio Earns Fellow Hall Of Famer’s Praise 

A new book chronicling the life of Old Paradian Hall of Fame 

inductee Vice-Admiral Sir John Collins (1912) has been 

released.  

 

The tome, Collins of the Sydney penned by Anthony 

Macdougall, was recently published by Clarion Editions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recently, fellow Old Paradians’ Association Hall of Famer 

Captain Professor Kevin Rickard AM (1953) completed the 

following review of Macdougall’s book for the Naval Officers 

Club and the Naval Historical Society 

 

In an accompanying letter with his review, Kevin wrote: 

“Vice Admiral Sir John Collins KBE, CB, was a very famous 

Old Paradian and sits nicely in the OPs’ Hall of Fame. The 

book is full of fascinating history in the context of Sir John’s 

roles with the RN and RAN and could be of great interest to 

many Old Paradians”. 

 

To read Kevin's review, click on the following link - http://

www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-stories/collins-bio-

earns-fellow-hall-of-famer-s-praise  

A Tribute To The Late Br Dillon 

Marist Brother William Edward (‘Bill’) Dillon, an Old Paradian 

and uncle to the Collingwood Football Club’s Shaw brothers 

Ray, Tony and Neville, has died peacefully in Melbourne’s 

St Vincent’s Hospital at the age of 90. 

Pictured here on the right with Br Peter Howes in West 

Heidelberg in 2017, Br Bill, who adopted Stanislaus as his 

religious name, died on 9 September having been admitted 

to hospital on 30 August. 

 

An unnamed death notice recorded that “Bill had recently 

enjoyed a number of celebrations to recognise his 90th 

birthday” – one with his family, one with former students and 

one with fellow Marist Brothers. 

 

“He was loved, admired and respected by his family and 

friends, his confreres and his ex-students. May he rest in 

peace,” the notice read. 

 

To read the tribute in full and to view another image, click on 

this link - http://www.oldparadians.com.au/old-paradian-

stories/a-tribute-to-the-late-br-dillon  

 

Mr Tony De Bolfo 

Old Paradians’ Association CEO 
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Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

7 Sept-4 Oct * World Challenge Nepal 2019 

9-21 September * VCAL/Year 11/Pathways (ERRP) 

Work Experience 

12 September * Year 12 Ministry Retreat 

 * Churinga Footy Day 

 * Family School Tour Bundoora 

 * Year 7/8 Sport Finals 

13 September * Unit 3 & 4 Trial Exams Commence 

 * 1999 Reunion 

14-27 September * Takada Homestay Exchange  

16-20 September * No regular VCE Year 12 Classes 

 * Unit 3 & 4 Trial Exams 

16 September * OPA Executive Meeting 

 * Rock Music Workshops & Battle of 

the Bands 

17 September * Homework Club 

18 September * Young and Deadly Indigenous 

Youth Forum 

 * Year 8 Spelling Challenge 

 * Homework Club 

 * VCE Arts & Technology Exhibition 

Opening Night 

19 September * Strategic Planning Committee 

Meeting 

20 September * House Activities 

 * Term 3 Ends 

5 October * Daylight Savings Starts 

7 Oct-3 Nov * Oral Language Exam VCAA 

7 October * Term 4 Commences 

 * Board Meeting 

8 October * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

9 October * OPA Luncheon 

 * Junior & Intermediate Chess 

Tournament 

 * Homework Club 

9 Oct cont... * Parents of Parade Meeting 

10 October * Year 7/8 Sport 

12 October * Saturday Detention 

14 October * Junior Golf Tournament 

 * Music Performance: Unit 4 Solo Recital 

Evening 

15 October * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

16 October * Homework Club 

17 October * Year 7 2021 Offers mailed to families 

 * Year 7/8 sport 

 * Year 12 Activities & Liturgy 

18 October * Last day for Year 12 students 

 * Year 12 Funfields Excursion 

21-25 October * Swot Vac 

21 October * Valete Evening 

22 October * Year 7 Immunisation Preston 

 * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

23 October * VCAA, CCAFL & Auslan Examinations 

 * Homework Club 

24 October * Strategic Planning Committee Meeting 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * 2020 Year 7 Family Orientation 

Evening 

25 October * OPA High Tea 

26 October * Saturday Detention 

28 October * OPA Executive Meeting 

 * Finance Committee Meeting 

29 October * Family School Tour Preston 

 * Years 9/10 Sport 

 * Homework Club 

30 Oct-20 Nov * VCAA Examinations 

30 October * Year 10 & 11 Exam Revision 

Commences 

 * Music Performance Unit 2 Performance 

Afternoon 

 * Homework Club 



 

In memory of Barbara Elliott 

1946 - 2019 

Rest In Peace 


